

Humphrey Perkins School Cotes Road, Barrow Upon Soar, Loughborough, Leicestershire, LE12 8JU

> 01509 412385 office@humphreyperkins.org.uk www.humphreyperkins.org.uk

Deputy CEO Jennifer Piper-Gale MA MSc Executive Principal Laura Sanchez Associate Principal Della Bartram

13 September 2023

Dear Parents/Carers,

You will no doubt be aware of the recent press surrounding school buildings across the country that were typically built between the 1950s to the mid-1990s when Reinforced Autoclaved Aerated Concrete (RAAC) was used in some buildings. RAAC is a lightweight, bubbly form of concrete that, if used in a building, is usually found in roofs and sometimes walls and floors.

In recent weeks, concerns were raised in government about the safety of this building material and therefore, as is currently standard procedure with all schools, Humphrey Perkins has recently undergone a thorough site survey, commissioned by the Lionheart Educational Trust in agreement with the Department for Education.

We're pleased to let you know that the survey concluded no RAAC is present in any of our school buildings.

We hope this news brings you reassurance, however, if you have any questions please do get in contact.

Yours sincerely,

Compranover

Mrs L Sanchez Executive Principal O. J. Bartram

Mrs D Bartram Associate Principal









